

## ELECTRICAL EMPLOYERS SELF INSURANCE SAFETY PLAN

158-11 HARRY VAN ARSDALE JR. AVENUE • FLUSHING, N.Y. 11365 TEL: (718) 591-2800 • FAX: (718) 591-0533

HARRY VAN ARSDALE JR. Founder

December 27, 2018

JEAN L'ALLIER Director

DR. GERALD FINKEL Chairman, Joint Industry Board of the Electrical Industry

ROBERT McCORMICK, JR. Safety Director

VITO V. MUNDO Counsel

**Executive Committee** 

CIRO J. LUPO Chairman

STEPHEN GIANOTTI Vice Chairman KRISTINE DeNAPOLI Treasurer

JOSEPH BARBARO Secretary

ROBERT AMABILE
ANTHONY CAULO
THOMAS CONTE
PARAG KAPADIA
PAUL KLEINBERG
ANTHONY MANN
SANDRA MILAD-GIBSON
DAVE PARKER
DOMINIC PARISI
ROBERT RICHARDSON
HERB ROCCHI
MARTIN ROSTOWSKY
ALEX SAMILENKO
HAL SOKOLOFF
LARRY SULLIVAN

FELIX HIRSCH Chairman Emeritus Dear E.E.S.I.S.P. Contributing Contractor:

Subject: New York City Local Law 196 and OSHA 30 Requirement

Pursuant with New York City Local Law 196 effective June 1, 2019 all Local Union No. 3 members in the Construction Division will be required to have a valid OSHA 30 Hour Construction Safety card completed within the past five years. Courses completed after October 16, 2017 must have been completed online or in a live classroom setting. If the training is done online it must be taken using our voice authentication system to ensure that the individual receiving the training is present for the entirety of the course. All OSHA cards obtained outside of the EESISP system are subject to the approval of the Safety Department.

The Electrical Employers Self Insurance Safety Plan has made arrangements for your employees to complete this requirement with an online version of the <u>OSHA 30-Hour Course for Construction</u> at no separate charge to your company or the Local #3 member. In order to gain access to this training, members must make arrangements to be voice-printed and photographed for a Department of Buildings Site Safety Training (SST) ID card at the Joint Industry Board by calling 718-820-4155.

We urge you to inform all of your employees that may be effected by the new law of these requirements and instruct them to make arrangements to be voice printed, have their photo taken and start working towards completing the OSHA 30 Hour Course as soon as possible. The goal should be to complete this process by April 1, 2019 to avoid administrative delays as we approach the deadline date for compliance.

If you or your employees have any questions, including whether they have a valid OSHA 30 card, please call (718) 820-4144.

Sincerely,

E.E.S.I.S.P. Trustees

